
Bolton Planning & Zoning Commission 
Legal Notice 

 
The Bolton Planning & Zoning Commission, at its July 8, 2020 regular meeting (held 
virtually on Zoom), approved: 

1. Happy Town LLC’s request to withdraw Special Permit Application #PL-20-8 for 
nursery and value added agricultural business at 1225 Boston Turnpike without 
prejudice in order to prepare and submit a Wetlands Application which is now 
required.  The applicant will not be charged when they reapply for the Special 
Permit Application provided such application is filed and complete before 
December 31, 2020 

2. William Phillips’ request to reschedule the public hearing for Special Permit 
Application #PL-20-9 for a proposed garage/office building, equipment storage 
area and material processing area at 1 Notch Road from July 8, 2020 to the 
Planning and Zoning Commission’s next regular meeting on Wednesday, 
August 12, 2020, beginning at 7:45pm and conducted virtually. 

3. Receipt of CARMA LLC’s Subdivision Application #PL-20-11 and set 
discussion/possible decision for the next meeting on Wednesday, August 12, 
2020. 

 
Dated at Bolton, CT, this 22nd day of July, 2020. 

 

Adam Teller 
P&Z Chairman 
 

Published on the Town of Bolton Website on July 29, 2020 

 

 


